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CURRICULUM
In 2011, National Farmers Union’s education curriculum of  “Growing Good Taste” was especially timely. The Obama adminis-
tration and USDA placed renewed emphasis on promoting nutritional balance as a way to address the increasing health concerns 
(and waistlines) of  Americans. Multiple lessons are available for youth in grades 1-2, 3-5, 6-8, and 9-12, along with separate les-
sons for collegiate and adult students. Advisors who visited the NFU booth at the National FFA convention were enthused to 
have this curriculum as a resource. Many volunteer youth leaders and state education directors participated in a webinar hosted 
by NFU that explores how the curriculum may be used.

BEGINNING FARMER INSTITUTE
Among the new educational programs being offered to members is National Farmers Union’s Beginning Farmer Institute. Insti-
tute participants met for the first time in Washington, D.C., in September. Participants in the 2011 Institute include Erin Schnei-
der of  Wisconsin, Tess Brown-Lavoie of  Rhode Island, Jeff  and Deb Eschmeyer of  Ohio, Aeric and Rex Reilly of  Montana, 
Joseph and Ida DeFrancesco of  Connecticut, and Barbara Marty and Justin Fehringer of  Colorado.

The group includes cow-calf  ranchers, row crop producers, CSA 
and farm market owners and an urban farmer. Institute participants 
gain a working knowledge of  topics including USDA programs, 
risk management, bookkeeping and how to discuss a business plan 
with a lender, and lesser-known opportunities to generate farm in-
come and keep production costs in line.

COLLEGIATE CONFERENCE ON COOPERATIVES
Thanks to the organizational efforts of  Farmers Union and the CHS Foundation, Minneapolis has become a Mecca for college 
students and instructors interested in cooperative education. The annual College Conference on Cooperatives (CCOC) event 
draws 100 students from across the country. The students toured several local cooperatives, from CHS Inc., and REI to 7500 
York Cooperative, the nation’s first cooperative retirement complex. Presenters included members, directors, and managers from 
traditional and value-added agricultural cooperatives, as well as perspectives from electric, housing, and worker-owned co-ops. 
Students also heard from others involved in consumer cooperatives such as credit unions and food co-ops.  

FARMER-TO-FARMER
Working through NFU’s partnership with the National Cooperative Business 
Association, NFU Vice President Claudia Svarstad, New England Farmers 
Union (NEFU) President Annie Cheatham and Jessica Cook, NEFU member 
and farm energy program manager, traveled to the Republic of  Senegal to work 
with the country’s largest farm organization, assisting with advocacy, planning, 
membership, communication, and education. Kansas Farmers Union President 
Donn Teske also worked with Senegalese farmers on increasing their production 
and marketing through the program.

WOMEN’S CONFERENCE
After a hiatus of  several years, the National Farmers Union Women’s Conference has been retooled and will be held June 21-23, 
2012, at NFU’s education center in Colorado. Several trainings were held this year for the leaders of  the conference. Thanks to 
support from the NFU Foundation, Farm Credit, CoBank, and the FUI Foundation, the three-day event will be both affordable 
and educational. The Annie’s Project methodology is being used to develop the agenda.

Education

“The NFU Beginning Farmer Institute has greatly assisted us with mak-
ing some of  the important decisions necessary to start and succeed with 
our farm enterprise. The varied backgrounds of  the participants made it a 
truly unique and engaging experience. We especially appreciated the focus 
on mutual respect across agriculture, and cooperation as a solution to help 
meet these needs in order to keep family farming viable into the future.” 

- Jeff  Eschmeyer, Harvest Sun Farm in Ohio

Doug Peterson, Minnesota Farmers Union President since 2002
Doug Peterson served in the Minnesota state legislature for twelve years before taking on the role of  president 
of  Minnesota Farmers Union. He was the author of  legislation that established a statewide ethanol fuels re-
quirement. Outside of  his role with Minnesota Farmers Union, Peterson is an established artist and a licensed 
auctioneer. He and his wife Elly run a 300-acre crop farm in western Minnesota.
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Operational Revenue Investments for Operations

Source of Funds for Operational Expenses 
NFU/NFUSA 2002 - 2011

2002 2003 2004 2005 2006 2007 2008 2009 2010 2011*

*2011 unaudited estimate

During the period from 2008 through 2011, operational expenses have varied for a number of  reasons. Expenses peaked in 
2008 due to the consolidation of  the Denver office and the Washington, D.C., office, resulting in significant severance expense 
to Denver-based employees, shipping costs of  equipment and records, and relocation administrative costs. Additional extraordi-
nary expenses included start-up costs of  the Carbon Credit Program and Wind Energy Project.
 
Expenses dropped significantly in 2009 and again in 2010 due to numerous staff  vacancies following the consolidation of  offices 
and efficiencies gained through a single office location. Several grants were secured by the NFU Foundation and NFU, which 
also offset significant staff  salary expenses.
 
The increase in total estimated 2011 expenses includes completion of  the first year of  full staffing of  the office since 2008, start-
up costs of  the new California Farmers Union Insurance Agency, and reorganizational and membership development projects 
in several state divisions.   

Operational Revenue Investments for Operations
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